McGILL UNIVERSITY OFFICE OF THE DEAN FACULTY OF DENTISTRY Montreal, October 27th, 1924. Sir Arthur Currie, G.C.M.G Principal McGill University. Dear Sir. I was very sorry that some of the material which we had prepared for the meeting of the Faculty of Friday last, was not available, on account of some mistake, which had been made. I am enclosing a copy of a letter which I sent to Professor J.B.Morison on October 2nd, and trust that it may meet with your approval. I am enclosing also, a letter which I received from Dr.J.S.Ibbotson regarding some recognition of the work done by Mr. Bond. I am enclosing also, a copy of the number of failures in the various subjects of the Third Year, as well as of those who cleared these subjects up at the supplemental examination. I am. Very truly yours, A. W. Thornton